
On Monday 10th February the Science Meeting talk was given by  Malcolm Vincent President  

of the RNLI. This talk immediately followed storm Ciara and in the news headlines that 

weekend was the mission the Hastings Lifeboat undertook to attempt the  rescue of a person 

on a surfboard. In so doing the lifeboat very nearly capsized but it manage to recover and 

carry on.  

During the talk we were given detailed information on the Shannon class lifeboat (the same 

as the Hastings craft),  its self-righting capability and other design details that enable such 

craft to operate in the most severe conditions.  

Our members were suitably impressed and in recognition of the voluntary nature of RNLI 

generously contributed to their funds in recognition of the work they carry out. The letter of 

thanks is shown below. 



 


